
 
 
NORTH LANARKSHIRE COUNCIL
Town & Country Planning (Scotland)  
Act 1997 (as amended) Town and  
Country Planning (Development Planning)  
(Scotland) Regulations 
NOTICE OF INTENTION TO ADOPT A LOCAL  
DEVELOPMENT PLAN NORTH LANARKSHIRE  
LOCAL DEVELOPMENT PLAN
North Lanarkshire Council has made changes to the North Lanarkshire Local 
Development Plan Modified Proposed Plan, as recommended in the Report 
of Examination by the Scottish Government’s Planning and Environmental 
Appeals Division (DPEA) in May 2021. 
The Council intends to Adopt the Plan as modified and has submitted same to 
the Scottish Ministers.  In line with the Coronavirus (Scotland) Act 2020, paper 
copies of the Plan as modified are not being made generally available beyond 
a reference copy at each of the Council’s libraries. However, the Plan and all 
other submission materials are available on the Council’s website, on this page 
www.northlan.gov.uk/nextplan. Our Community Councils and all those who 
commented on the Modified Proposed Plan in 2019 should have a letter or 
e-mail telling them about the Adoption submission. 
Representations at this stage are restricted to points of process and law 
and must be sent to the Planning and Architecture Division, The Scottish 
Government, Victoria Quay, Edinburgh, EH6 6QQ. 
28 days from 31 March 2022, the Council may Adopt the Plan,  
unless directed not to by the Scottish Ministers under Section 20  
of the Town and Country Planning (Scotland) Act 1997.


